

Freeport-McMoRan Chino Mines Company P.O. Box 10 Bayard, NM 88023 Sherry Burt-Kested Manger, Environmental Services Telephone: 575-912-5927 e-mail: sburtkest@fmi.com

October 9, 2017

## Certified Mail #7016075000113392731 Return Receipt Requested

Mr. Bruce Yurdin, Director New Mexico Environment Department Water Protection Division P.O. Box 5469 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87502

Dear Mr. Yurdin:

Re: Year 5 Report on pH Monitoring to Evaluate the Effect of the White Rain on the Smelter Tailing Soils Investigative Unit – Chino AOC

Freeport-McMoRan Chino Mines Company (Chino) received the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) comment letter dated September 18, 2017 on the Year 5 Report on pH monitoring to Evaluate the Effect of the White Rain on the Smelter Tailing Soils Investigative Unit (STSIU) under the Chino Administrative Order on Consent (AOC). Chino submitted the White Rain Report to NMED on April 14, 2017 following an informal review process and two teleconference discussions on November 2, 2016 and March 3, 2017.

Following the last teleconference, Chino updated the informal review process via our responses to the comments provided by NMED and inadvertently omitted providing the updated response to NMED comments and apologizes for this lapse. The responses to comments document was provided by email today to Mr. David Mercer and hopefully will address NMED's concerns.

Please contact Ms. Alicia Voss at (602) 366-8049 with any questions or comments concerning this report.

Sincerely,

Sherry Burt-Kested

Manager, Environmental Services

Shewy Burt Kested

SBK:pp 20171009-002

c: David Mercer, NMED (email) Joseph Fox, NMED (email) Petra Sanchez, US EPA (email) Alicia Voss, FCX (email)